City of Portland Budget Update

SUN Community Schools
Where the Budget is Now

· On February 4th, Mike Abbaté (Director of Portland Parks and Recreation) and Commissioner Nick Fish submitted Portland Parks and Recreation’s requested budget to the Mayor.
· Within the requested budget, which offered a proposal for achieving a 10% reduction, or $4.6 million cut, Parks proposed cutting the following SUN Community School investments:

· $235,000 of funding for SUN Community Schools operated by Parks (This represents funding at Beaumont, Mt. Tabor and Roseway Heights SUN CS.)
· All the pass through funding for SUN Community Schools which is $272,000 that currently is blended into funding for most other SUN CS sites within the City limits. A decision on how cuts would be applied would be determined by the SUN Service System Coordinating Council.
· Parks also submitted add back proposals along with cuts, to show the order they would prioritize the proposed cuts be restored if the Mayor and City Council opt to not cut Parks as deeply. The detailed budget request and list of add backs can be found on the Parks budget webpage within the FY14 Proposed Budget document on page 54.
· Continued funding of $100,000 for the SUN site at David Douglas High School is uncertain.  It was put in the Mayor’s budget by then-Mayor Adams, however the current status is unknown.
What’s Next

The budget is now with Mayor Hales for his review and consideration. The next steps within the City are:

· City Council reviews the entire City budget in upcoming work sessions

· Public provides input during public meetings

· Public forums are scheduled for March 6th, March 12th and April 11th from 6:30-8:30 pm; Check http://www.portlandoregon.gov/cbo/article/437463 for locations.
· The Mayor releases his budget the week of April 29th
How to Learn More or Share Your Input

For more on upcoming public meetings, visit the City Budget Office website at www.portlandoregon.gov/cbo
Portland Parks and Recreation will also be providing budget updates on its website at www.portlandoregon.gov/parks/budget. The website includes a budget comment form.
To communicate directly with the Mayor or City Council:

Mayor Hales (503) 823-4120 
charlie.hales@portlandoregon.gov
Amanda Fritz (503) 823-3008

amanda@portlandoregon.gov 
Nick Fish (503) 823-3589 nick@portlandoregon.gov
Dan Saltzman (503) 823-4151

dan@portlandoregon.gov 
Steve Novick (503) 823-4682
Steve.novick@portlandoregon.gov 
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